
 
 

 
 

Windmills owned by KCC  

Public Consultation 

Launched Tues 28 November – closes midnight Mon 29 January 2024 

 

What are we consulting on?  

Kent County Council owns and is responsible for the preservation of eight historic windmills across 

the county. Our windmills have high heritage value and are considered important local landmarks, 

but they also require significant expenditure for their ongoing maintenance and repairs.  

We are proposing to find alternative arrangements for the ownership of and/or financial 

responsibility for each of the eight windmills owned by KCC, which would be a change to our 

current strategy for windmills as set out in the Heritage Conservation Strategy.  

We welcome views from members of the public, windmill and heritage volunteer groups, residents 

and other interested parties. 

Where can you find out more information and have your say? 

Visit: www.kent.gov.uk/windmillsconsultation  

At the above page you can view the consultation document, the Equality Impact Assessment and 

respond via the online questionnaire. 

To participate in the consultation you should complete the online questionnaire via the 

consultation webpage. 

Contact details 

Should you need any support taking part in the consultation, have questions, or require paper 

copies of any of the consultation material, including the questionnaire, you can: 

• Email: heritage@kent.gov.uk  

• Telephone: 03000 413 364 

• Paper copy questionnaire returns: Heritage Conservation, Environment and Waste, Growth, 

Environment and Transport, Invicta House, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1XX 

Alternative Formats 

For alternative formats, please email alternativeformats@kent.gov.uk or telephone 03000 421553 

(text relay 18001 03000 421553). This number goes to an answer machine which is monitored 

during office hours. 
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